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IASB Exposure Draft
ED/2019/1 Interest Rate Benchmark Reform
(Proposed amendments to IFRS 9 and IAS 39)

Thank you for your letter dated 7 May 2019 inviting our comments on the
exposure draft ED/2019/1 (“the Exposure Draft”) issued by the International Accounting
Standards Board (“IASB”) in respect of the proposed amendments to IFRS 9 Financial
Instruments and 1AS 39 Financial Instruments: Recognition and Measurement in light of
the reform of interest rate benchmarks (“the reform™).

IFRS 9 and IAS 39 require companies to use forward-looking information to apply

hedge accounting.

While the reform is ongoing, uncertainties exist about when the
current interest rate benchmarks will be replaced and with what interest rate.

Such

uncertainties could result in a company having to discontinue hedge accounting solely
because of the reform’s effect on its ability to make forward-looking assessments. In the
Exposure Draft, the IASB proposes to amend IFRS 9 and IAS 39 to provide relief from
specific hedge accounting requirements that could have resulted in the discontinuation of
hedge accounting solely due to the uncertainties arising from the reform.

We broadly support the IASB’s proposal to provide relief from specific hedge
accounting requirements which will help address the uncertainties surrounding the reform.
Insofar as tax administration is concerned, we have no comment on the proposed

amendments in the Exposure Draft.

We are grateful for the opportunity to provide our comments on the Exposure

Draft.

IR 678(1) (5/2012)

Yours sincerely,

(Ms WONG Pui-ki)
for Commissioner of Inland Revenue
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